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Tower Hill Primary School
School Lunch Information

At Tower Hill, we believe that the best option for children at lunchtime is to have the hot school dinner, provided through our partnership with HC3S. We would encourage parents of children in Key Stage 1 to take up the option of the Universal Infant Free School Meal. This is because we believe that the hot school dinner option is much better for the children’s learning and health. We recognise the evidence that states:
· Children are better prepared for learning if they eat well

· Children make more progress if they have eaten the right nutritional lunch

· Only 1% of packed lunches provide the correct nutrition

· Eating hot dinners is an important social occasion and the children learn vital social skills
HC3S provide all the nutrients that children require through the week. 

Packed Lunches – What the research tells us

· Only 1% of packed lunches meet nutritional standards

· Only 5% of packed lunches contain all 5 of the necessary food groups

· Less than 20% contain any vegetables

· About half contain dairy or fruit

· Fruit is the thing least likely to be eaten from the lunchbox

· One third contain no protein

This is based on a sample of nearly 1300 packed lunches.

Based on this, hot school dinners are considered to be the healthiest and best option for learning and behaviour.

Maintaining a healthy weight
Research findings indicate why healthy eating and good exercise is such an important topic in schools across Hampshire:
· 1 in 5 of Year R children are overweight or obese

· 1 in 3 of Year 6 children are overweight or obese

· Nationally, 1 in 5 secondary students are obese

· Social deprivation makes matters worse

· Children with physical or learning disabilities are at greater risk
New Menu
The new HC3S menu is now being served in our school. This menu complies fully with the new School Food Standards which came into force in January 2015. To see the new three weekly cycle of menus, follow the link, http://www3.hants.gov.uk/hc3s/hc3s-primary/primarymenu.htm

New Law on Food Labelling and Allergens
From December 13th 2014, a new law came into force which legislates that all food must contain allergen information on the labelling. This applies to caterers and suppliers. The legislation covers 14 allergens and includes all packaged food, all pre-packed food, all ingredients (including hidden ingredients) and all food for service. Anything provided by school on a regular basis will be included. 
Any food provided by HC3S will conform to these new requirements and we will be vetting all food from our suppliers to ensure that this remains the case. All HC3S staff have received training in the new allergen law. 

Breakfast Club

All produce used at Tower Hill Primary School Breakfast Club identifies any of the 14 allergens, if they are included, on their packaging.  If you have any concerns regarding your child’s allergies or food intolerances, please speak to the Breakfast Club Team, who will be more than happy to show you foods that are currently used.  Arrangements can be made to provide foods which address any special dietary requirements.
